
SCOPE’s
Education

www.scopeonline.us

Celeb
rating Our 50th Anniversary

THERE ARE NO ESTABLISHED 
DATES AT THIS TIME FOR THE 

FOLLOWING PROGRAMS:
·  CHILD ABUSE AND 

MALTREATMENT
·  VIOLENCE PREVENTION

·  DASA TRAINING

PLEASE VISIT THE SCOPE 
WEBSITE AT WWW.

SCOPEONLINE.US FOR 
UPDATES.

 
SCOPE ANNUAL DINNER 

MEETING
TUESDAY, AUG. 16, 

BOURNE MANSION, OAKDALE
5-9 PM

Save the Date
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Dear Readers,
The 21st Annual SCOPE Education Services School District Awards 

Dinner was held on May 23 at Villa Lombardi’s in Holbrook. Once again, 

public school districts in Nassau and Suffolk counties selected individuals 

in the five categories of Community Service, School Administrators, School 

Board Service, Support Staff, and Teachers to be honored for providing 

outstanding service to their respective school districts. Fifty-two school 

districts honored 153 individuals during the dinner, which was attended by 

700 guests.  
Honorees were selected by their districts for having gone above and 

beyond, assisting in providing outstanding programs for the students and/

or communities in which they work and live. Each individual receiving an 

award was invited to the dinner with a guest free of charge, was presented 

a beautiful plaque and had a brief bio published in the program. I had 

the pleasure of presenting each honoree with their award while families, friends and colleagues cheered, 

applauded, snapped pictures and acknowledged the outstanding achievements of each award recipient.

Assisting with the presentations were SCOPE Board of Directors President and Bellmore School 

District Superintendent of Schools Dr. Joseph Famularo, SCOPE Board of Directors Vice President 

and Hampton Bays School District Superintendent Mr. Lars Clemensen, SCOPE Board of Directors 

Treasurer and West Islip School District Superintendent of Schools Mrs. Bernadette Burns, SCOPE Board 

of Directors member and Elwood School District Superintendent of Schools Dr. Kenneth Bossert and 

SCOPE Associate Director Mr. Michael O’Brien.  
A big thank-you to all of our many awards dinner sponsors, in particular our Platinum Sponsors, BBS 

Architects and Guercio and Guercio LLP. Without the support of these businesses and our many other 

sponsors this event would not be possible. You will find a list of all our sponsors in this edition of the 

Forum.
I also was honored to present Dr. Joseph Famularo with the National School Development Council’s 

Cooperative Leadership Award. This award recognizes exemplary efforts to establish cooperative 

relationships with other educational agencies or study councils in the course of creating educational 

programs for the nation’s schools. In addition to serving as president of the SCOPE Board for the past 

two years, Dr. Famularo has served as president and officer of the Nassau County Council of School 

Superintendents, author of “IOU Life Leadership: You Owe It to Yourself and Others.” Dr. Famularo has 

worked as a teacher, director, principal, assistant superintendent and superintendent of schools. He enjoys 

presenting on topics including teaching, learning and leadership and holds a doctorate in educational 

leadership and technology. Dr Famularo is a strong and caring leader, a visionary and a fierce advocate of 

children.   
I would like to also thank those individuals at SCOPE, particularly Ann Nuzzo, and Christine Cosme, 

and all the staff who assisted with this very successful event.

Congratulations to all those who were honored, and thank you for all you do to make Long Island 

school districts the best in our nation. I hope that you enjoy this edition of the Forum, which is dedicated 

to them and their accomplishments.  
I wish each of you a warm, enjoyable and healthy summer.

Sincerely,

George L. Duffy
Executive Director/CEO   

“SCOPE Education Services, a not-for-profit organization currently 
celebrating our 57th year, is permanently chartered by the New York 
State Board of Regents to provide services to public school districts 
on Long Island and in New York State.”
							       George L. Duffy, Executive Director
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Standing Out for Their 
Contributions and Dedication 

Excitement and gratitude filled 
Holbrook’s Villa Lombardi’s as SCOPE 
hosted the 21st annual School District 
Awards Dinner, the first coming together 
since the start of the pandemic. The 
annual event was part of SCOPE’s 
celebration of 50 years serving children 
and their families and an opportunity 
to recognize 153 individuals for their 
extraordinary contributions and 
dedication during the 2021-2022 school 
year. 				  

In his welcoming remarks, SCOPE 
Executive Director and CEO George 
Duffy thanked the 52 school districts 
and guests for addressing the challenges 
that students face each day. He 
congratulated the honorees whose 

services have greatly benefitted students 
across Long Island in the categories 
of School Board Service, Community 
Service, Teacher Service, Support Staff 
Service and Administrator Service.	
    He also recognized retiring Nassau 
Suffolk School Board Association 
Executive Director Lorraine Deller for 
her tremendous support to Long Island 
school districts. He noted that districts 
would never have acquired the amount 
of aid received from New York State if 
not for her determined lobbying. Also 
honored was SCOPE Board of Directors 
President and Bellmore School District 
Superintendent of Schools Dr. Joseph 
Famularo, who received the Cooperative 
Leadership Award.   		

Mr. Duffy individually acknowledged 
the platinum-level, gold, silver, and 
bronze sponsors, and honorees in each 
of the categories, as they were called on 
stage to receive their plaques.   

SCOPE Executive Director and CEO George Duffy presented 

a special award to retiring N-SSBA Executive Director 

Lorraine Deller. 

SCOPE 2022 Community Service Award recipients. 

SCOPE 2022 Teacher Service Award recipients.  

SCOPE 2022 Support Staff Service Award 

recipients. 

SCOPE 2022 Administrator Service Award 

recipients.

SCOPE 2022 School Board Service Award recipients. 	

SCOPE Executive Director and CEO George Duffy presented the Cooperative Leadership Award to SCOPE Board of Directors President and Bellmore School District Superintendent of Schools Dr. Joseph Famularo. 	
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Are in Order
Appointments and Announcements

Congratulations Congratulations 

COMMACK UFSD 
Board Selects New 
Superintendent

The Board of Education has 
selected Dr. Jordan Cox as its 
new superintendent of schools, 
effective July 1. Dr. Cox brings 
more than 20 years of experience 
in public education to the role 
and has worked as the district’s 
executive director of instructional 
services since joining Commack 
Schools in 2018. Dr. Cox began 
his career in education as a teacher 
for the Harborfields Central School 
District. He went on to become 
the district’s executive director for 
instructional services. Dr. Cox 
completed his undergraduate 
work at C.W. Post, Long Island 
University (now called LIU Post) 
and his postgraduate work at Stony 
Brook University, earning a master’s 
degree and advanced graduate 
certificate. Dr. Cox received 
his doctorate in educational 
administration and instructional 
leadership from St. John’s 
University.
 

New Assistant Superintendent 
for Curriculum, Instruction and 
Assessment

The Board of Education 
has named Timothy J. Russo 
as the district’s new assistant 
superintendent for curriculum, 
instruction and assessment. He 
will be filling the position vacated 
by Dr. Jordan Cox, who has been 
appointed as the district’s new 

superintendent of schools. Mr. 
Russo serves as the principal of 
Harborfields High School in the 
Harborfields School District. A 
graduate of Marist College, Mr. 
Russo holds a master’s degree from 
Dowling College and advanced 
certification from Long Island 
University. 

EAST ROCKAWAY UFSD
New Superintendent Appointed 

The Board of Education 
unanimously appointed current 
Assistant Superintendent for 
Curriculum and Instruction James 
DeTommaso as the district’s next 
superintendent of schools, effective 
July 1. He began his 28-year career 
in education at the Junior-Senior 
High School as a special education 
teacher and coach for the varsity 
football and lacrosse teams. He 
also served as dean of students and 
assistant principal, where he served 
in this role for 15 years. Prior to 
rejoining East Rockaway last year, 
he served for three years as principal 
of West Hempstead High School. 
Mr. DeTommaso holds a bachelor 
of arts degree in social sciences from 
Johns Hopkins University and a 
master’s degree in special education 
and a professional diploma in 
educational administration from 
LIU Post.	

HALF HOLLOW HILLS
District Appoints New Assistant 
Principal 

Half Hollow Hills is excited 
to announce the appointment 
of Ms. Lana Long Louis to the 
district’s administrative team as 
the new assistant principal at 

Vanderbilt Elementary School. She 
most recently taught at Sunquam 
Elementary School and had 
previously served at Signal Hill 
Elementary School and Candlewood 
and West Hollow middle schools in 
the district.

HERRICKS UFSD
Next Superintendent of Schools 
Appointed

At a special meeting, the 
Herricks Board of Education 
appointed Dr. Tony Sinanis as the 
district’s next superintendent of 
schools, effective July 1. Dr. Sinanis 
joins Herricks with 25 years of 
educational experience. He has held 
several administrative roles, most 
recently serving as the assistant 
superintendent for human resources 
and leadership development in 
the Chappaqua Central School 
District since 2018. Dr. Sinanis 
also served as the superintendent 
of schools for the Hastings-on-
Hudson School District, as well 
as the assistant superintendent for 
curriculum and instruction for 
Plainedge School District. Prior to 
his work in central administration, 
he served as a principal/lead learner 
in both the Jericho and Valley 
Stream Central school districts, as 
well as an assistant principal and 
elementary classroom teacher. He 
holds a Bachelor of Science in early 
childhood/elementary education 
from New York University, a 
Master of Science in instructional/
educational technology from New 
York Institute of Technology, 
a doctorate in educational 
leadership from the University of 
Pennsylvania, and a professional 
diploma in educational leadership 
and technology from the New York 
Institute of Technology.

LEVITTOWN UFSD
Next Assistant Superintendent for 
Business Announced

Michael Fabiano has been 
appointed the next assistant 
superintendent for business for 
the Levittown Public School 
District. He comes to Levittown 
after having served as the assistant 
superintendent for business for the 
Floral Park-Bellerose Union Free 
School District since 2010. He 
also served as the business manager 
for the Roslyn Union Free School 
District and as the finance director 
for the Great Neck Park District. 
Mr. Fabiano received a master’s 
degree in business administration 
from Lubin School of Business at 
Pace University, a bachelor’s degree 
from Stony Brook University and 
school district business leader 
certification from Long Island 
University. He is a member and 
past president of the executive 
board of the Nassau Chapter New 
York State Association of School 
Business Officials. 

New Assistant Superintendent for 
Curriculum and Instruction 

Dr. Beth Zirogiannis was 
announced as the next assistant 
superintendent for curriculum 
and instruction for the Levittown 
Public School District. Dr. 
Zirogiannis will return to her 
hometown of Levittown after 
serving as the director of English, 
reading and library media services 
for the Oceanside School District 
since 2010. She also served on 
Oceanside’s districtwide Culturally 
Responsive Education and 
Equity Committee and on the 
high school’s Race and Equity 
Committee. In addition to her 
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Are in Order
Appointments and Announcements

Congratulations Congratulations 
position as director, Dr. Zirogiannis 
was a teacher of English language 
arts at Oceanside Middle School 
and began her educational career 
as a teacher of English language 
arts and biology at IS 145 Joseph 
Pulitzer Intermediate School in 
Jackson Heights. She received her 
doctorate at Concordia Lutheran 
University, holds a Master of 
Science degree from St. John’s 
University, a Master of Arts degree 
from New York University and 
a Bachelor of Arts degree from 
Adelphi University.

LOCUST VALLEY CSD
Locust Valley Welcomes New 
Assistant Superintendent for 
Curriculum and Instruction  
   The Locust Valley Central 
School District is pleased to 
announce the appointment of 
Dr. Janine Sampino, the new 
assistant superintendent for 
curriculum and instruction. 
With more than 20 years of 
experience as an administrator, 
Dr. Sampino most recently served 
as the assistant superintendent 
for curriculum and instruction 
of the Rockville Centre Schools. 
Dr. Sampino holds a Bachelor 
of Arts degree in elementary 
education and psychology from 
Hofstra University, a Master of 
Education degree in reading from 
St. John’s University, a Master of 
Education degree in educational 
administration and a certificate 
of staff development from the 
College of New Rochelle, and a 
Doctor of Education degree in 
instructional leadership from St. 
John’s University.

LYNBROOK UFSD
New Assistant Principal 
Appointed 

Bryan Garcia has been 
announced as the incoming 

assistant principal of Lynbrook 
High School. Mr. Garcia joins the 
district after having served as the 
vice principal at South Bronx Early 
College Academy Charter School. 
He received a master’s degree 
in education and an advanced 
teaching English to speakers of 
other languages certification from 
St. John’s University.

SOUTH COUNTRY UFSD
Veteran Educator Named Next 
Superintendent of South Country 
CSD

The South Country Board 
of Education has appointed 
Mr. Antonio Santana as its next 
superintendent of schools. To 
ensure a smooth transition, Mr. 
Santana will join the district 
on July 1 as assistant to the 
superintendent and assume the 
role of superintendent effective 
July 30. A veteran educator with 
more than 23 years of experience, 
Mr. Santana joins South Country 
from the Glen Cove City School 
District, where he has served as 
principal of Glen Cove High School 
for seven years. Prior to joining 
Glen Gove, he served as principal 
of Port Jefferson Middle School 
and held administrative positions 
in the Three Village Central 
School District and Valley Stream 
Central High School District. He 
began his career in education as 
a teacher at Alfred De B. Mason 
School, PS 226, in Brooklyn. Mr. 
Santana holds a Bachelor of Science 
in communication from Cornell 
University and a Master of Science 
in school administration and 
supervision from Touro College. 

SOUTHAMPTON UFSD 
Board Appoints New Assistant 
Superintendent

The Board of Education has 
promoted Southampton Elementary 
School Principal Dr. Jamie 
Bottcher to the position of assistant 
superintendent for curriculum 
and instruction, effective July 
1. Dr. Bottcher has served as 
the principal of Southampton 
Elementary School since 2017. 
Prior to joining Southampton, she 
was an elementary English as a 
new language teacher for 14 years 
in the Brentwood School District, 
where she also chaired the school 
improvement team. Additionally, 
she was an adjunct professor of 
bilingual/TESOL (teaching English 
to speakers of other languages) 
education at St. Joseph’s College 
(now known as St. Joseph’s 
University) in Patchogue. She holds 
a bachelor’s degree in linguistics, a 
master’s degree in teaching English 
to speakers of other languages and 
a doctorate in education from St. 
John’s University.

New Director of Counseling 
Appointed

The Board of Education has 
appointed Martha Tuthill as the 
new director of counseling, effective 
July 8. She joins Southampton from 
the Shelter Island School District, 
where she served as a school 
counselor for grades pre-K-12 since 

2015. Prior to Shelter Island, she 
was the K-8 guidance counselor for 
the Greenport School District and 
a transition counselor consultant 
for multiple East End school 
districts. She is president of the 
East End Counselor’s Association 
and a member of its board, as well 
as a member of Suffolk Directors 
of Guidance. She was the recipient 
of the East End Counselor’s 
Association Counselor of the Year 
award. Tuthill holds a bachelor’s 
degree in communications from 
the University of Dayton, a master’s 
degree in school counseling from 
LIU Brentwood and is working 
toward a doctorate in education 
from St. John’s University. 

WYANDANCH UFSD
District Welcomes New Director 
of Health, Physical Education 
and Athletics
    The Board of Education has 
approved the appointment of 
Steven Davis as the district’s 
director of physical education, 
health and athletics. Prior to joining 
the district, Mr. Davis served as 
principal of Jefferson Academic 
Center Middle School since 2021 
and assistant principal of Sequoya 
High School from 2020-2021, 
both at Eastern Suffolk BOCES, 
and physical education instructor/
athletic coordinator at P.S. 175 – 
The Lynn Gross Discovery School 
in Forest Hills. Mr. Davis earned 
a Bachelor of Science degree in 
physical education and a Master 
of Science degree in physical 
education from State University 
of New York at Cortland and an 
advanced certificate in educational 
leadership from LIU Post. He 
has earned school building/
school district leadership New 
York initial certification, physical 
education grades K-12 New York 
State professional certification, 
therapeutic crisis intervention for 
schools certification and Crisis 
Prevention Institute nonviolent 
crisis intervention certification. 
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BALDWIN UFSD
Baldwin Wins Workforce Innovation 
Award for Academic Academies 
Program

The Baldwin School District 
has been named one of four winners 
of the inaugural New York State 
Workforce Innovation Award by The 
Business Council for the high school’s 
Academic Academies program. The 
Workforce Innovation Awards program 
was established this year to recognize 
outstanding workforce development 
training and education providers, as 
well as business leaders, focused on 
developing a strong and diverse talent 
pipeline. The Business Council created 
four possible award categories, with 
Baldwin UFSD winning the P-12 award 
category. The four winners were honored 
at a luncheon in Albany hosted by The 
Business Council and Commissioner of 
Labor. 

BELLMORE-MERRICK CSD
Color Run Brightens Bellmore-
Merrick Community 

More than 350 community 
members came out to participate in the 
Bellmore-Merrick Central High School 
District’s first Color Run. Organized 
by social studies chairperson Robyn 
Einbinder, the event is a progression 
from the usual One Voice, One Message 
5K Run. Nearly $2,400 was donated to 
the St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital 
charity.                               

CENTRAL ISLIP UFSD
Technology Teacher Recognized  

Central Islip High School technology 
teacher Darren Ehrhardt was awarded 
the Amazon Future Engineer Teacher of 
the Year award. Recipients of this award 
are chosen based on various criteria 
including a commitment to promoting 
diversity and inclusion in computer 
science education, a recommendation 
from a school administrator and 
compelling, personal anecdotes about 
their school and students. Scholarship 
America selected 10 recipients 
worldwide.

COLD SPRING HARBOR CSD 	
A Day at the Fish Hatchery

Students from Goosehill Primary 
School spent the day at the Cold Spring 
Harbor Fish Hatchery and Aquarium 
where they learned from the experts as 
they observed ponds filled with brook 
trout and tanks housing snakes and 
frogs. They also toured eight outdoor 
ponds and two aquarium buildings. 
A highlight of this memorable field 
trip was feeding the brook trout fish 
kibbles tossed into the pond all at once 
so students could witness a frenzy of 
feeding at the surface. 

COMMACK UFSD 
2022 Awards for Aspirations in 
Computing 

The National Center for Women & 
Information Technology has recognized 
four Commack High School students 
with Aspirations in Computing 
awards for 2022. Zeynep Tasoglu was 
named an affiliate winner, Lakxshanna 
Raveendran was awarded a national 
honorable mention award and Brynn 
Amatulli and Mackenzie Rossiter 
received affiliate honorable mention 
awards. They are among 400 award 
recipients selected from 3,500 applicants 
nationwide, putting them in the top 
11% of applicants. National winners 
are recognized and celebrated at the 
National Award Ceremony hosted by 
Bank of America.

COPIAGUE UFSD
Copiague Celebrates Community at 
Annual Summit

The Copiague community 
joined together to celebrate the 
accomplishments of the Copiague 
School District. After a two-year hiatus, 
community members, students, staff, 
administrators, Board of Education 
members, community organization 
representatives and local legislators once 
again gathered at Walter G. O’Connell 
Copiague High School to showcase and 
highlight the district’s successes during 
the community summit.

EAST ISLIP UFSD
Talent on Display at East Islip’s Art 
and Jazz Festival 

East Islip’s annual Art and Jazz 
Festival came to the high school and 
middle school, merging art and music 
in a vibrant palette of creative talent. 
The middle school’s lobby and high 
school library were transformed into 
outstanding art galleries, while the 
middle school jazz band and high school 
mentors set the ambiance in the middle 
school auditorium.                                 

EAST WILLISTON UFSD
The Wheatley School Musicians 
Perform and Excel

The Wheatley School Honors 
Strings Ensemble, under the direction 
of John D’Onofrio-Watts, won first 
place in the High School Orchestra 
category in the Music in the Parks 
Festival. The festival, held in Six Flags 
Great Adventure, is an educationally 
focused music event that provides school 
performing ensembles the opportunity 
to showcase their musical talents and 
to learn from exceptional conductors 
in the field of music education.                                           

EASTPORT-SOUTH MANOR CSD
No Place for Hate 

The Anti-Defamation League 
designated Eastport-South Manor 
Junior-Senior High School and Dayton 
Avenue, Eastport, South Street and 
Tuttle Avenue elementary schools as 
national No Place for Hate schools. 
This is the fifth consecutive year that the 
Junior-Senior High School has received 
this honor.

This prestigious designation was 
accomplished through the sponsorship 
of activities that promote acceptance, 
tolerance, diversity, inclusion and 
kindness on campus and by sending a 
clear message throughout the schools 
that all students have a place to belong. 
To become a No Place for Hate school, 
all the buildings were required to design 

and implement at least three schoolwide 
diversity and inclusion activities.   

ELWOOD UFSD		
John Glenn World Language Students 
Share Their Skills 

Three dozen students from Elwood-
John H. Glenn High School’s World 
Language Honor Society visited James 
Boyd Intermediate School to teach world 
language lessons to the younger students. 
Lessons were taught in American 
Sign Language, Italian and Spanish, 
and topics included basic greetings, 
weather, calendar, sports, food, school 
and animals. The high school students 
were required to create lesson plans, 
slides and a game for each lesson. Each 
participating class at Boyd received from 
one to three different lessons. 	

FREEPORT UFSD  
Students Recognized for Academic 
Excellence 

Freeport High School juniors 
and seniors were recognized for 
their determination and academic 
excellence during the school’s annual 
Academic Awards Breakfast. Awards 
and scholarships were given to students 
who demonstrated academic excellence, 
achievement, community service, 
leadership and educational growth in 
a variety of areas including science, 
social science and American history. 
The awards were provided by Nassau 
County, New York State and the Town of 
Hempstead, as well as many universities, 
organizations, and institutes, including 
the Rochester Institute of Technology, 
Saint Michael’s College and the 
University of Rochester. 

GARDEN CITY UFSD
Student Artist Named Winner in 
Congressional Art Competition

Garden City High School junior 
Isabel Joudeh was named the People’s 
Choice winner in New York’s 4th 

INSIDE OUR SCHOOLSNews 
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District Congressional Art Competition 
with her photography piece, “540 
Strings.” The contest is open to all 
high school students in New York’s 
4th Congressional District. It is part 
of a larger, nationwide high school 
arts competition that recognizes and 
encourages the artistic talent in the 
nation, as well as in the congressional 
district. 

HALF HOLLOW HILLS CSD
Engineering Students Present to NASA 
Astronauts

Half Hollow Hills High School East 
students in Mr. Regini’s Project Lead the 
Way engineering classes were accepted 
as finalists in the NASA HUNCH 
program, for which they engineered, 
designed and prototyped solutions to 
problems on board the International 
Space Station. As finalists, they traveled 
to Johnson Space Center in Houston to 
visit NASA engineers and astronauts. 
One of the teams worked on developing 
a GUI (graphical user interface) to aid 
in autonomous data collection and 
analysis for researchers studying the 
effects of microgravity on plants, fungi, 
fermentation and crystal growth, while 
the other team worked on a bulk transfer 
delivery mechanism to allow astronauts 
to move contents of materials from large 
storage units in microgravity. Their work 
is being considered for implementation 
on board the International Space Station. 

ISLAND PARK UFSD 
Recognizing Achievement and Success

During an awards ceremony, several 
Lincoln Orens Middle School seventh 
and eighth graders were recognized for 
their academic strides, musical talent, 
athletic skills, school involvement, 
volunteer efforts and overall good 
character. 

LOCUST VALLEY CSD  	
Locust Valley Middle School Student 
Competes in National Scripps Spelling 
Bee

Seventh grade student Safiullah Sajid 
qualified to compete in the Scripps 
National Spelling Bee in Washington. 
Safiullah, known as Safi, qualified to 
participate in the prestigious national 
competition by winning the Scripps 

Spelling Bee Long Island Regional 
Competition, held at Half Hollow Hills 
High School East.

LONG BEACH PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
Rocket Launch Project Lifts Off

Long Beach sixth graders 
participated in their annual rocket 
launch project. The students each built 
a rocket in class and learned about the 
structure and function of each piece. 
When finished, they added their own 
creative flare by decorating the fins. A 
launch pad was set up by the baseball 
field behind the middle school where 
teachers, administrators, staff and 
students gathered to count down and 
cheer each other on.

MASSAPEQUA UFSD
Little Free Library Is Open

Students from the Career and 
Community Connections program at the 
Massapequa High School Ames Campus 
designed and built a Little Free Library, 
which was placed near the Pittsburgh 
Avenue entrance. A dedication and 
ribbon-cutting ceremony was attended 
by Board of Education trustees, 
administrators, teachers, parents and 
students. CCC students were involved 
in every step of the process, including 
buying the materials, building the 
library, painting it and stocking it with 
books. 

MATTITUCK-CUTCHOGUE UFSD
TV Production Students Win First 
Place

Mattituck High School’s TV 
Production class participated in the 
Broadcast Awards for Senior High 
competition held at Stony Brook 
University and sponsored by Newsday 
and the SBU School of Journalism. 
The event, also known as B.A.S.H., 
showcases student broadcasting and 
video productions from various high 
schools across Long Island. Mattituck 
High School won two first-place awards 
in the Best Opening Segment and Best 
School News Package categories. Seniors 
Vincent Imbriano and Anna Szarka 

created the Best Opening Segment video 
which featured several other members 
of the TV Production class. Seniors 
Joe Aiello, Ryan Bordsen and Francis 
Buonaiuto earned the top honor for Best 
School News Package, which showcased 
the return of Mattituck High School’s 
annual Tucker Bowl competition. These 
award-winning students are part of a 
team of students who produce Mattituck 
High School’s live daily morning news 
show, which has been running at 
Mattituck High School for more than 20 
years.      

OYSTER BAY-EAST NORWICH CSD 
Music Makers Excel in Competition

Three talented school bands from 
the Oyster Bay-East Norwich Central 
Schools participated in the New York 
State School Music Association’s 
Major Organization Festival at 
Adelphi University. The Middle Level 
Band, under the direction of Michael 
Giannetta, the James H. Vernon 
Advanced Band, under the direction of 
Lauren Macy, and the James H. Vernon 
Intermediate Band, under the direction 
of Augustus Devassy, all received a gold 
rating at the event. 

SACHEM CSD
Destination Imagination Winners

Lynwood Avenue Elementary 
School placed fourth in the world at the 
Destination Imagination Global Finals. 
Destination Imagination challenges 
teams of students to work together to 
solve open-ended STEAM challenges 
designed to teach the creative process. 
This year, Lynwood chose to compete in 
the Fine Arts challenge, creating a skit 
based on Greek mythology.

SMITHTOWN CSD
Green Team Strikes Again

Smithtown may have the best-looking 
storm drains on Long Island. Students 
have been painting storm drain murals 
throughout the district to educate 
the public about the importance of 
storm drains. Leading the project are 

Smithtown High School West marine 
science teacher Kimberly Williams and 
district technology integration specialist 
Tim Needles.

VALLEY STREAM CENTRAL HIGH 
SCHOOL DISTRICT	
Quiz Bowl Champions

Valley Stream South Jr.-Sr. High 
School’s varsity Quiz Bowl team, 
It’s Academic, won the Long Island 
Championship of the 50-school regional 
Quiz Bowl League. The school’s junior 
varsity team also won second place 
at the same tournament. The varsity 
seniors team, led by team captain Sameer 
Singh, president Connor Menzies, Syed 
Ali and Joseph Casey, were lightning 
fast on the buzzers, coming in with 
sizzling-fast answers on questions in 
academic areas ranging from quantum 
physics to Renaissance art and world 
literature to calculus. The team opened a 
commanding 80-15 lead over previously 
undefeated Great Neck South in the first 
round of the final game and did not look 
back, winning the match 139-112 and 
taking the championship. 

WYANDANCH UFSD 	
Weeklong Fine Arts Program Ends 
with Outstanding Performance 

The second grade scholars at 
Lafrancis Hardiman Elementary School 
had the unique opportunity to learn 
performing arts skills thanks to an arts 
education program sponsored by the 
Tilles Center. The weeklong program 
provided scholars with a wide range 
of learning experiences to harness 
and develop their creativity in the 
fine arts and culminated with a lively 
performance which included African 
dance and drumming, spoken word, 
including a poem by Maya Angelou, and 
singing. The partnership with the Tilles 
Center has been ongoing for several years 
thanks to Regent Roger Tilles who has 
helped secure funding and support for 
the program. 
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TESOL, Bilingual, Gifted, Ed Technology,  
Childhood and Special Education  
Certification P A T H W A Y S

Make the Smart Move. 
Earn an additional classroom teaching certificate  
(must have a valid certificate) by enrolling in courses at 
Molloy without having to earn an additional Master’s 
degree. Courses are offered in a flexible, hybrid and online 
formats at a discounted rate of $900 per course.*
*Limited to those teachers who are not using credits towards a 
Molloy College degree.

CONTACT US AT AHAITZ@MOLLOY.EDU 
OR 516.323.3572

LEARN MORE AT MOLLOY.EDU/CPS



SCOPE’s
Education

www.scopeonline.us

Celeb
rating Our 50th Anniversary

The Forum can be accessed online at  
www.scopeonline.us. If you have 
information about your school district that 
you would like to share, please send it to 
Kathy Beatty at kbeatty@syntaxny.com.

Summer 2022


